
 

 

 
 
 
August 21, 2019 
 
Ms. Melanie Bachman, Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
 
Re: Docket No. 461A:  Greenwich Substation and Line Project 

Development and Management Plan Greenwich Substation (Volume I-Part 2B) 
Proposed Modifications to Landscape Plan 

 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
In accordance with the above-referenced Development and Management (D&M) Plan for the 
Greenwich Substation and Line Project (Project), the Connecticut Light and Power Company doing 
business as Eversource Energy (Eversource) proposes modifications to the Preliminary Landscape  
Plan (D&M Plan, Appendix E) for the Greenwich Substation, located at 290 Railroad Avenue in the 
Town of Greenwich.   
 
Specifically, during the planning process for the new Greenwich Substation, Eversource anticipated 
that the entire existing hedgerow of arborvitae trees, located along the south side of the substation 
property, would be left in place, as reflected on the Preliminary Landscape Plan included in the 
Greenwich Substation D&M Plan (Appendix E).  The attached photograph illustrates the location of the 
arborvitae hedgerow along the southern portion of the Eversource substation site, as well as the 
location of the building at 255 Field Point Road, directly south of and abutting Eversource’s property. 
 
After the publication of the D&M Plan, Eversource conducted a field investigation of the site with an 
arborist representing the tenant of the adjacent property (255 Field Point Road).  As a result of that 
investigation, Eversource determined that, after the construction of the Greenwich Substation, an 
approximately 60-foot-long portion of the hedgerow would be narrowly isolated between the exterior 
brick wall of the substation and the wall of the adjacent building.  As a result, arborists for both 
Eversource and the adjacent building tenant anticipate that the arborvitaes in this area would likely die 
from lack of space and sunlight.   
 
Consequently, as part of the construction of the substation, Eversource proposes to remove 
approximately 60 feet of the arborvitae hedgerow.  The remainder of the hedgerow would remain.  The 
updated Landscape Plan for the substation (dated August 15, 2019, attached) reflects these proposed 
modifications.   
 
Further, to compensate for the removal of the arborvitaes, Eversource will install additional plantings 
along other portions of the substation’s exterior brick wall.  These plantings, which are illustrated on the 
revised Landscape Plan, reflect the results of coordination with and input from the Town of Greenwich. 
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Pursuant to Sections C.2.9 and F.2 of the above-referenced D&M Plan, Eversource seeks the Council 
staff’s approval of the revised Landscape Plan for the Greenwich Substation. 
 
Attached to this original, please find 2 copies of this Proposed Modifications to the Landscape Plan. 
Should you have any questions regarding this D&M Plan change request, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at via e-mail at kathleen.shanley@eversource.com or telephone at (860) 728-4527. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen M. Shanley 
 
 
Attachments 
 
 
Cc:  Mr. James Michel, Deputy Commissioner of Public Works, Town of Greenwich 
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View (looking south) across the Greenwich Substation Site (290 Railroad Avenue), showing the Arborvitae Hedgerow 

and Adjacent Building (255 Field Point Road) 

 
 



 

 


